
 

Trinity “Tidings”   
 

Church Online 
Not canceled 

Quiet Time With God 
Not canceled 

Praying for the Sick 
Not canceled 

Checking on a Friend 
Not canceled 

Helping Others 
Not canceled 

Being the Church 
Not canceled 

 
--to ALL OF YOU for your many faithful  Of-
ferings during this “pandemic” period, enabling 
us to continue to pay our expenses and bills!!  
You are greater blessings than you know! 
 

--to Chad Zaun (and his Hi-Line Electric crew) for installing the ad-
ditional outlets in our TLC “Prayer Chapel” and the wiring/outlet for 
the basement TV (and donating the labor costs)!!   
 
--to Sparky (Kevin) Kamphius (and Grotberg Electric crew) for in-
stalling our new sanctuary lights (and donating his labor cost)!! 
 
--to Bruce Kracht for painting the basement elevator/stairs area 
and hanging the heritage banners…for mounting the new 
basement TV (with help from Gary Tait)…and for trimming front 
shrubs, buffing lawns, and mulching the landscape areas (with help 
from Diane)!! 
 

THANK YOU, SO VERY MUCH, for your generous gifts of time 
and energy and  $/costs for our dear Church!  Bless you, 

big time!!    
 

Week of May 3-9, 2020 
Participate together—but  on 
your own OR with your family. 

 
Our local CROP Walk is now a WEEK (not just a day), May 3-9, and 
you are invited to “join” in walking (on your own or with your family) 
for one block or a few miles throughout the week…with $donations 
raised to help those who walk for water, food, and more, both near 
and far!  (20% of funds raised go to Barnes County Food Pantry, and 
other funds to Church World Service water/hunger efforts.)  Please 
send/place your $donations to TLC by May 10th; checks payable 
to “CWS/CROP Walk.”   Place the “Happy Feet” fliers in your win-
dows for walkers to see as they “hunt” for encouragement!  

Trinity Lutheran Church 
499 4th Ave. NW 

Valley City, ND  58072 
(701)845-3837 

Cell:  (701)840-7548 
Email:  

trinitylutheranvc@bektel.com 
Website: 

www.trinitylutheran-valleycity.org 
 

Worship 
Sundays 
10 a.m. 

*Watch via our Facebook 
page, Trinity Lutheran 
Church of Valley City 

 

Sunday School 
Sept.—May 
9-9:45 a.m. 

 

Bible Study 
Tuesdays:  10:30—11:30 a.m. 

 

Pastor: 
Rev. JoAnne Moeller 

Email: ptlc@bektel.com 
 

Office Staff: 
Rochelle Triebold 

Marleen Pytlik 
Hours: 9 a.m.-3 p.m., T-TH 

 

Financial Treasurer: 
Kaneia Kinney 

 

Financial Secretary: 
Karen Magnuson 

 
Custodians: 

Jerry & Michelle Dahl 
 

2020 



IN OUR THOUGHTS & PRAYERS:                  
Family/Friends of JOHN BEIL,  F/F of 
HJORDIS CAMPBELL (Edie Johnson’s mom),                     
F/F of MAURICE PEDERSEN (Shirley 
Koslofsky’s bro); JOE JONGEWARD, BRUCE 
ANDERSON, MARLENE BISCHOFF (Mercy 
Hosp/VC), CLARICE HECKMAN (Mercy Hosp/VC); 
GALE “BUZZ” & MARGIE EGGERT; Coronavirus 
Public Leaders & Medical /CDC/WHO/1st 
Responders/Essentials; Business Owners/
Workers & Unemployed; Families/Parents & 
Teachers/Admin.; Farmers/Laborers/Food 
Supply; Our PUBLIC LEADERS (Nat’l, State, 
Communities); Others in Need (all struggling be-
cause of coronavirus, near & far; those recovering 
from tragedies/disasters/accidents/conflict/
violence; those who flee/live with fear, danger, 
abuse; refugees/homeless/hungry/thirsty at bor-
ders an din our communities/nation/world); SYN-
OD/Interim Bishop Larry Wohlrabe; our 
ELCA /Presiding Bishop Rev. Elizabeth Eaton; 
our missionaries; military men/women; OUR 
SYNOD PARTNERS: Central African Repub-
lic/Alaska; PEACE  

    …that YOU matter, you really do!!   
         Not only your smiling face, but all  
         of the  “little” ways you make a  
              difference with your presence, your 
prayers, your gifts and your hope-filled, caring ef-
forts.  Thank you for “being a blessing”!  AND be 
sure to complete your 2020 Census (received in the 
mail, OR online at www.mycensus.gov)—YOU matter in 
the census, too, for our community and state funds! 
 

     …that free facemasks are provided for         
     you by our TLC “3 Masketeers” (aka Patty 
Beil, Sue Martin, Linda Westby—“thanks!” gals), 
sewn from soft fabrics; please choose one/two 
masks from the basket outside the TLC office, OR 
call Patty (845-1797) for a home delivery. 
 

…Thrivent Financial is matching donations to all non
-profits through June 30th; go to www.Thrivent.com 
to donate (even if you are not a Thrivent member, 
you can donate) and help your favorite needs: E.g., 
BCo.Food Pantry/Sr. Center, APOC, Open Door…
Great Plains Food Bank/Fargo, LSS/ND (Lutheran 
Social Services/ND), Red Willow Bible Camp/
Binford (not able to hold May/June camps), Dakota 
Boys/Girls Ranch and many others!  (OR mail a dona-
tion directly to a non-profit.) 
 

…TLC member Chad Henningsgard is eager to help 
you with your lawn/yard—cleanup, mowing, thatch-
ing, bagging, weed control, etc.—and welcomes your 
phone call 701-202-1454 for details/costs. 

 
…We will celebrate our TLC graduates 
(both high school & beyond), whenever grad-
uation may be!  VCHS Grads are Alexis 

Triebold, Mya Anderson, and Maddy Langemo.  
Graduating from college (NDSU) is TLC member, 
Miranda Wittenberg.  Congratulations! If others 
are graduating this year (Spring/Fall/Dec.), please 
be sure to get their names/school and date (if you 
have one) to our church office so we can celebrate 
and honor them in our June/July newsletter. 
 
…our END Synod Assembly has been rescheduled 
from June to August 15-16 in Fargo (Holiday Inn), 
when we will elect a new Synod Bishop. 
 
…May 31st is Pentecost Sunday, which means 
wear RED RED RED, wherever we are!   
 
…”Who’s In the News?!”  these days from TLC:   
Tessa Kinney, Sean Buck, Lucas Compson-Lorenz, 
Teagan Zaun, Phillip Hill, Tracey Compson, Debbie 
Magnuson, Drew Zaun, Peyton Zaun, Shaunn Wieser.  
And we’re proud of you, too! 
 
…YOU are loved?!  WELL, NOW YOU DO!!! 

  Our prayers and sympathy are                   
  extended to the family & friends of: 

 
John Beil, who died on March 18th in Fargo, ND.  His 
funeral will be held later in the Spring. 
 

“Blessed are those who mourn, for they will be              
comforted.”     Matthew 5: 4 

      If you donated $ for Easter lilies, please 
      call Rochelle in TLC Office (W, Th) and 
      let her know if you would like your $ 
      back or if you want it towards flowers 
when we return to celebrate. 

 Listen to “Proclaim” radio ministry on Sunday 
mornings at 10:30 on KOVC 1490 AM. 
ALSO… Pr. JoAnne is leading LIVE/virtual 
Worship on our Facebook page, “Trinity Lu-
theran Church of Valley City”, at 10 a.m. on 
Sunday mornings.  

THANK YOU to the following TLC                              
members who helped deliver Meals on                             
Wheels for March & April:  Jeanne                                           
Wobbema,  Marleen Pytlik, Randy & Naomi Schlecht, 
Shawn & Kim Wittenberg, Bernie & Edna Elsner, 
Cindy Twidt, Patty Beil, Barb Kauk, Pat Beil Walters, 
Boyd & Rebecca Westman fam, Cindy Weisenberger, 
and Rebecca Compson fam.  With an increase of 
households needing meals delivered (from 6 to 10 

routes), we are needing more volunteers.  Please let the 
TLC office know if you can help! TLC assists the 3rd 
Saturday of every month over the noon hour. 


